
MAURITIUS CANE INDUSTRY AUTHORITY 
 

NOTICE 
 

Temporary Closure of MCIA Offices & Centres 

 

The public is hereby informed that the MCIA will be carrying out its Annual Team 

Building Activities during the period 12th to 19th December 2022. 

 

In the circumstances, the various Departments of MCIA will be closed as follows: 

 

12th December 2022   -  MCIA Head Office and Farmers Service Agency (ex-FSC) 

 

13th December 2022   -  Mauritius Sugarcane Industry Research Institute & Control and     

                                       Arbitration Department 

 

15th December 2022   -  Sugar Storage and Handling Unit and Bagged Sugar Storage and      

                                       Distribution  

 

19th December 2022   -  Agricultural Mechanisation Unit (ex-SPMPC) 

 

The MCIA apologies for all inconveniences. 

 

 

8th December 2022                                                                Chief Executive Officer 

. 

 

 


